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SAR Update: The Gitchee Gumee Search and Rescue Team 
is making progress. Our bylaws have been approved by Bay-
field County, and MOUs have been signed with Ashland 
County and Bayfield County. Our CERT registration has 
been approved and an application to join the team has been 
created. 

We met on Tuesday Nov. 28th and voted in our SAR Board 
members. The SAR Board Chair is Jim Stone, Vice Chair is 
Amy Kohlwey, Secretary is Natasha Trush, Treasurer is Tre-
vor Rowley, and Training Coordinator is Tom Renz.  

We also voted on some of our unit team leaders and co-
leaders. We are still looking for a Mounted Posse Co-Leader, 
K9 Co-Leader, and both a Team Leader and Co-Leader for 
our Communications Team. If you are interested in a leader-
ship role, please let us know. Our next meeting will be on 
Tuesday, Jan. 9th at 7pm in the Bayfield County EOC or via 
Teams. This meeting will focus on the formation of the sub-
units.  

We want to ensure that we have a Point of Contact or Repre-

sentative from each Fire Department and EMS Agency in 

Ashland and Bayfield County. You can contact Jim Stone at: 

715-292-3234 or Jstone@glifwc.org. Or Amy Kohlwey at: 

715-573-2269 or lakeowenpropertyservices@gmail.com.  

The application to become a SAR member is now available 

online at the Bayfield County website. Click on the link be-

low. 

Click Here 
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Ashland Bayfield County Community  
Preparedness Survey 

This year emergency management was required to complete a survey 
with our senior leaders and stakeholders for our grant. We introduced 
the survey at different meetings and emailed it to all of our contacts in 
the municipality leaderships, fire, ems, and law enforcement in both 
counties. The survey looked at radio communications, disaster as-
sessments, and continuity of operations due to many conversations 
with our stakeholders. Below you will find two of the survey results. 
We used the survey results and the previous conversations to com-
plete the second part of the grant. We created an integrated prepared-
ness plan that spans over three years addressing the risks, needs, 
and trainings you identified. Both Ashland and Bayfield emergency 
management offices will be working hard over the next few years to 
improve radio communications, prepare municipalities for disaster 
prevention, continuity of operations/government plans and damage 
assessment, and post disaster assistance. We did not address the 
emergency responder issue in our plan since we have reinstated the 
EMS Ad-Hoc Committee. We truly appreciate your involvement and 
thank you for being such an integral part of the community.  
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Auxilia Initiative, Inc. 
(G-Tep) 

The Auxilia Initiative, Inc. is looking for a volunteer Treasurer to join the current 
Board of Directors! The Auxilia Initiative is a recently formed non-profit organization 
serving the Chequamegon Bay Area. The Auxilia Initiative, Inc. will facilitate early 
intervention for first responders and community members following traumatic 
events. We are excited to help first responders continue to do the work that they 
do, and to help community members regain balance after crisis.  

The specific purpose of this corporation is: 

Purpose one: provide early treatment of psychological trauma after crisis to com-
munity members and first responders; 

Purpose two: increase access to mental health services by increasing therapist 
training and community engagement;  

Purpose three: provide outreach services and increase community referral network  

The treasurer is a volunteer position that will oversee the finances, budgets, and 
reports for the organization for a term of three years. 

Apply at: https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSejkdAf3jvAxDkGec-
QFV26oXNcSMH28WQLJ_pxGbQLyGwNLg/viewform?usp=sf_link 

 

If you have questions about the Auxilia Initiative, Inc., the position, or a session 
please contact Brittany Kuka at brittany@chequamegoncounseling.com.  

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fforms%2Fd%2Fe%2F1FAIpQLSejkdAf3jvAxDkGec-QFV26oXNcSMH28WQLJ_pxGbQLyGwNLg%2Fviewform%3Fusp%3Dsf_link&data=05%7C01%7Cmaria.renz%40bayfieldcounty.wi.gov%7C55df3bc2e36b42cb401308d
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fforms%2Fd%2Fe%2F1FAIpQLSejkdAf3jvAxDkGec-QFV26oXNcSMH28WQLJ_pxGbQLyGwNLg%2Fviewform%3Fusp%3Dsf_link&data=05%7C01%7Cmaria.renz%40bayfieldcounty.wi.gov%7C55df3bc2e36b42cb401308d
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ASHLAND – BAYFIELD CONSOLIDATED PSAP 

Weekly Update 

December 8th, 2023 

Grant Status: 

Equipment is starting to arrive at DSC and we are preparing to schedule the wiring for 
the EOC for when dispatch has to temporarily relocate while the communications cen-
ter is being remodeled. 50% of the DSC contract has been paid as per the payment 
schedule in the contract. We are waiting for an update from Motorola on the current 
status of equipment ordering. 

The RFP (Request for Proposal) period for the furniture has closed, two responses 
were received and have been scored. The results will go before the PSAP Board of 
directors at their December 12th meeting. 

The CAD/RMS (Computer Aided Dispatch/Records Management System) RFP is still 
in creation, and we hope to have a final product by December 15th. The EMD RFP will 
wait until a director is hired so they may have input in the direction of EMD (Emergency 
Medical Dispatch) for the PSAP (Public Safety Answering Point). 

Ashland-Bayfield Consolidated PSAP Board of Directors Meeting: 

At the next PSAP board meeting, interviews for the PSAP director will be held in closed 
session. Following, during the open session, the board will decide on the furniture con-
tract. 

Workgroups 

The GIS and IT workgroups have held their first meetings. The operations workgroup is 
expected to begin after the beginning of January when a director has been hired.  
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Sheriff’s Office News 

The Sheriff’s Office is excited to announce 
the arrival of a second Bayfield County 
K9! The Sheriff’s Office is grateful to the 
numerous donations making this next step 
possible. Officer Ryan Miller and his new 
pup will be training over the next several 
months while Sergeant Dave Renz and K9 
Parker continue to patrol the roads and 
visit schools. If you would like to continue 
supporting the K9 unit, consider purchas-
ing a Plush Dog Parker for $20 or give a 
donation to the K9 unit. Plush Parker can 
be purchased through a Deputy, at the 
Sheriff’s Office or at Blue Ribbon Kennels. 
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Dedicated, passionate, caring, empathetic, and motivated are just a few words you can use to 

describe Dan Clark with his 40 years of EMT experience. Dan Clark sat down with me for a 

small interview and here is what he shared. 

In 1980, Dan decided to attend an EMT course after learning first aid for his job at Telemark. 

When he finished the course in 1981 he ran with the Great Divide Ambulance service until 

1984. At that time, Dan moved to Washburn and joined both the Ambulance service and Fire 

Department. He ran for the services during the day while he dispatched at night. Dan became 

the Washburn Area Ambulance director in the early 90s. He resigned as director when he 

joined the City Council. During his term, the council created the Dan Clark Bill which increased 

the amount of income a councilman can make. After his term in council, Dan was reelected the 

Director and served in that role for 25 years. During his time as director, Washburn became 

the first service in the county to have a four-wheel drive ambulance. There is so much more 

we can share about Dan and this is why Washburn declared October 10th, 2023 as Dan Clark 

Day.  

Though Dan’s reward with the ambulance was being able to help people, he also states that 

he regretfully missed out on his family. His advice to other first responders is that your mental 

and physical health are the most important things to take care of. Spend time with your family 

and find someone to talk to. Another note from Dan is to not forget the retired fire, ems, and 

law enforcement officers because they are still a wealth of information. Include them in your 

service, remember them and recognize them.  Thank you Dan! 

Congratulations Dan Clark! 
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First Responders during Halloween 
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Some pictures from fire prevention 
week with Drummond and Cable Fire at 

Drummond School Friday. A huge 
THANK YOU to ALL of our local VOL-
UNTEERS that took time off from their 
busy schedules to help keep our kids 

and families safe.  

Fire Prevention Week at  
Drummond School 

Ashland Fire Opening 

The Ashland Fire Department is looking for a great person to join our 
team! Paramedics preferred, but experienced EMTs are encouraged 
to apply. CPAT certifications are preferred, but if you don't have one, 
we will run the test. Fire certifications are preferred, but we will send 

the right person to school while they work. To apply go to https://
www.ashlandfiredept.com/employment.html  

https://www.facebook.com/AshlandFireEMSRescueHAZMAT?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUXnCdBYjHBE7A_2Fq6wKqshRXSpC3se-_WgqSG2_uYJTwHNB8kJV2IrLVQkA5HxKGTEZ1X7dFWHi2jALJztvQL2s8A1Q_LT4zGdMmeR0sGapVc-1Tk-cFz0Wu_B4J0vQYdMQ2QT0vrRx3jYMxKFpPPoUJtQ5Msmf34SSgH8T5RDGomH5tlKb3_AqDBdRXi
https://www.ashlandfiredept.com/employment.html?fbclid=IwAR0lVt3viR_eTqDoY4k5aTxjCcnvI5y5O-uiQwZew1vODiTSFSmkbxw4UxU
https://www.ashlandfiredept.com/employment.html?fbclid=IwAR0lVt3viR_eTqDoY4k5aTxjCcnvI5y5O-uiQwZew1vODiTSFSmkbxw4UxU
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Namakagon Volunteer 
Fire Department 

Namakagon Volunteer Fire Department hosted a tree stand rescue class , presented by 

Northwood Technical College (NTC). Our mutual aid departments, Cable Fire and Drummond 

Fire and Rescue joined us for some hands-on "fun". Mike, our NTC instructor, did a great job 

in teaching rope and webbing knots, specialized equipment, mechanical advantage and haul-

ing while providing a keen eye on student safety. Fortunately, during our practice rescues, our 

subject was easily located, close to the blacktop, in bright daylight and easily accessible. That 

may not be the case when our pagers go off.  
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Upcoming Courses 

Upcoming classes:  

1.FF1 Part C 36 hrs: State funded, Bayfield FD, Preregistration deadline is January 16, first 
class January 23 Tuesdays 6pm-10pm Jan. 23 – March 26 

 

2. Entry Level FF 60 hrs: (state minimum and State funded) Drummond FD Preregistration 
deadline Jan.18 first class Thursday Jan.25 with the following schedule. 

Thursdays Jan 25 – April 25 6pm – 9pm 

Saturdays Feb. 10, March 16, April 27, All Saturday classes 8am – 2pm. 

 

- More classes to come as the requests come in. 

Fire Class Info 

Course available for Municipal Officials 

The RDPC will be hosting the MGT-416-V: CONTINUITY OF GOVERNMENT OPERA-
TIONS PLANNING FOR RURAL COMMUNITIES in Durand, WI on February 28th and 
29th. Register by Feb. 21st at: https://ruraltraining.org/course/MGT-416-V/?
scheduled=true&id=10157  
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Upcoming Courses 
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Preparing for Winter 

As the winter storms make their way into our region for the next few months, emer-

gency management has been working on preparing our county to face them. The 

heating and cooling sites have been established and ready to go. Last December we 

had quite the storm and we cannot thank the EMS and Fire departments enough for 

all their hard work! We also want to thank you for diligently training and preparing for 

winter storms! All we ask is that if your agency point of contact has to change for any 

reason during the next several months, please let us know. We would like to easily 

make a call to bring help to residents, areas, and responders. If you have questions 

on how a heating/cooling site works, please contact EM. 

Heating and Cooling Sites: 

Town of Bayfield: Bayfield Fire Hall 

Town of Bell: Town Hall/Community Center 

Town of Cable: United Church of Christ 

Town of Clover: Old School Gymnasium 

Town of Drummond: The Oaks Church 

Town of Delta: Town Garage 


